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To receive this information in alternative format, or in Welsh please contact the above. 
I dderbyn yr wybodaeth hon mewn fformat arall neu yn Gymraeg, cysylltwch â’r person uchod.  

Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Proposed School Reorganisation 
Further to previous correspondence, please be advised that following a period of 
Statutory Notice, the proposal to amalgamate Ysgol Crug Glas and Ysgol Pen-y-Bryn on 
existing school sites from 1 September 2025 and relocate to a new purpose-built school 
on 1 April 2028, was approved by Cabinet on 18 April 2024. The reason for this decision 
can be outlined as follows:    
 

• Enhances the quality and standards of education 
• Supports the predicted demand for places for those with complex needs 
• Provides cost-effective provision 
• Improves accessibility and positively contributes to the equality agenda for 

our most vulnerable pupils 
• Offers a positive impact on all other services provided in the area for pupils 

with disabilities and/or additional learning needs 
• There have been no objections and the proposal process has been 

conducted in accordance with the School Organisation Code 
 
Further information relating to this proposal can be found at: 
 
www.swansea.gov.uk/schoolorganisationspecialschoolplans  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Helen-Morgan-Rees 
Director of Education 
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